
March 12, 2020 – Possible Closure 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

With spring break occurring next week, I plan to communicate any information about actions being 

taken by the Moscow School District regarding the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic via email, text, 

Moscow School District #281 Facebook page, and our district website <www.msd281.org>. Please watch 

for this communication from the district during the break.  

We are currently making plans in case we need to close our school facilities for the safety of our 

students, their families, and our staff. If we close the school facilities, you will be informed of how we 

will provide ongoing academic instruction and work during this period. This may be done in a number of 

ways including mobile devices, homework packages, or direct one-to-one instruction through scheduled 

appointments with teachers. Building administrators will be discussing these possibilities with their staff 

in the morning. 

The school district recently removed the required doctor’s note for excused illnesses to help families 

and to reduce the impact on our local medical personnel. Today, outside entities that use the School 

District’s facilities were informed of the decision to cancel their usage until May 1st.  Limiting the use of 

our facilities by outside groups reduces the potential risk of spreading the virus further and allows our 

custodial staff more time to maintain a clean environment. We are also canceling all large indoor events 

(concerts, plays, assemblies) through May 1st. 

We know that closing our schools will impact all of our families.  We also recognize that working families 

depend on the consistency and predictability of the school schedule as well as supports and services our 

schools offer. If the decision is made to close the schools, it will only be done after thorough 

consideration of the safety and impact on all our stakeholders. 

The Moscow School District has been in contact with both state and federal authorities to discuss the 

impact that may occur in our area.  In addition, we have reviewed information from leading educational 

organizations and medical experts. During these conversations, we have been encouraged to use a 

proactive approach to have the best chance of minimizing the effects of this virus.  District 

administrators will have a telephone conference with representatives from our regional Health 

Department.  We have invited representatives from the local charter schools, private schools and 

Genesee, Troy, and Potlatch school districts to join the discussion.  

After tomorrow’s meeting, I will send an update to let you know what we have learned. As soon as 

possible, I will also provide information regarding the District’s plan in the event our schools are closed 

following spring break.  Like all of you, we wish this concern did not exist in our community and we 

weren’t faced with the possibility of closing our schools, however we appreciate your understanding 

during this challenging time.   

Sincerely, 

Gregory J. Bailey, PhD 
Superintendent 
Moscow School District #281 


